
Newfield Township Board 

3890 198th Ave. 

Hesperia, Michigan 49421 

854-1432 

May 19, 2020 7:00 p. m. 

 

Supervisor Joan David called the meeting to order. The pledge was stated. The roll was called with the 

following present: Tami Ballantyne, Rick Roberson, John Clark ,Joan David  and Nancy Conley. 

Rick Roberson made a motion to approve agenda. John Clark seconded it. The motion carried. 

John Clark made a motion to approve the minutes from the April phone board meeting. Rick Roberson 

seconded it. The motion carried. 

Tami Ballantyne made a motion to approve the following checks for payment of bills #13797-13813 with 

and EFT for $1635.42 for a total of $11,694.25. John Clark seconded it. The motion carried. 

Tami gave a treasurers report with deposits of $28,256.82 and Checks of $12,331.27 for a total cash on 

hand $377,611.11. 

Tami will be ordering the tax bills with KCI.  She also received an inquiry from the Treasury Dept of Mi 

concerning our audit from 2018 in which we showed we borrowed money for the Loop Road Project. 

She answered the questions asked and has heard nothing since. 

Supervisors Report- 

Joan stated that Kenneth Saylor had the survey done of our property at Hi Tower Lake and the survey 

stated that the previous surveys and property markings were correct.  

Tami will call to have the Porta Jon delivered to the Hi Tower lake park. 

No Unfinished Business- 

New Business 

Tami is putting together a Newsletter to go on the back of the tax bill. She is hoping to include 

something about the census, elections, voting, and fire millage. If anyone is interested in adding 

something please let Tami know.  

Trash Day is June 6 from 8-1 or when the dumpsters are full, whichever comes first. Nancy will put 

together lunch. 

Tami made a motion to add to the Cemetery Guidelines that artificial flowers must be secure and in a 

container not just stuck randomly in the ground.  The wires in the flowers can become dangerous when 

hit by a lawnmower. Joan David seconded it.  The motion carried. 



Tami made a motion to accept the letter of resignation from our assessor Gail Dolbee.  Rick Roberson  

seconded it. The motion carried. 

Joan will work on a committee to search for a new assessor. 

Zoning Board – Steve gave his report.  He reported a stop order on the gravel operation on 192nd St.  

John Clark made a motion to adjourn. Tami Ballantyne seconded it. The meeting was adjourned. 

Nancy L. Conley 

 

 

Newfield Township Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


